Trustees of the Trust Fund Meeting December 22, 2014 Minutes

Meeting the Municipal Town Office, Conference Room #2 began at 6:30 pm

Present: Gail Mills - Chair, Lisa Kennard

Others Present: Vito Kasinskas, Robert Pietro, John Morin

Trustees Gail Mills (Chair) and Lisa Kennard (Treasurer) set up and conducted a workshop where we met and interviewed three candidates that came forward interested in filling the 2-year vacant spot due to Gail Powells's resignation.

We interviewed 3 gentlemen and recommend Vito Kasinskas, who previously served a dozen years in East Kingston and 20-ish years as Cemetery Trustee. He recently moved to town following his marriage to Bobbie Gilman. His knowledge of the work required by a trustee is valuable and his eagerness to join prompted our decision. He was informed that the position comes with a \$100 yearly stipend.

We recommend as an alternate Robert Pietro who is self employed with business and computer experience. Robert is looking to 'give back' to the community and is interested in the function of the trustees and to serve where and how he can. He understands the alternate position does not allow a stipend of \$100, but plans to come to most meetings.

Gail Mills will get an application to each man so they can fill them out and present them to the selectmen for appointment at the soonest meeting possible.

The other candidate was John Morin. Since he's on several committees, he said if we found a viable candidate to select him/them with his blessing. We opted to take him at his word and chose to accept the two other men who at this time are not on other boards.

Workshop ended 8:00 pm

Respectfully,

Lisa Kennard

Sion R. Longues 15